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FOI 3731
Date 16/04/2025

Dear Requester,
Thank you for your Freedom of Information request. Please note, this is a cross-site response for Bedford site and Luton site.

You asked:
The total number of reported workplace accidents and injuries related to the Luton & Dunstable University Hospital (e.g., flooring, building infrastructure, maintenance issues) from 1 January 2019 to 31 December 2024. 
96

A breakdown of the total workplace accidents and injuries which occurred in the Maternity Wing of Luton & Dunstable University Hospital between 1 January 2019 and 31December 2024 versus the rest of the hospital estate. 
Midwifery – 8 
Rest if the hospital - 88

Categorisation of the incidents included in points 1 and 2 by cause, including, without limitation: 
Slips, trips, and falls due to flooring defects (e.g., wet floors, uneven surfaces).
26
 
Accidents caused by faulty or unsafe hospital infrastructure (e.g., broken handrails, faulty doors, damaged furniture). 
55

Injuries linked to poor lighting or visibility in hospital areas. 
6

Any other estate-related hazards leading to staff injuries.
9
Copies or summaries of health & safety audits, inspections, or risk assessments conducted across all hospital buildings and facilities between 1 January 2019 and 31 December 2024. 
Please see attached 

Any specific audits or safety reviews related to the Maternity Wing's flooring, infrastructure, or maintenance concerns. 
Patient Experience Group (PEG) Audits
Patient Lead Assessment of the Care Environment (PLACE) Audits

All records of hospital estate maintenance, repairs, or upgrades carried out between 1 January 2019 and 31 December 2024 due to workplace accident risks. 
We do not have records that link maintenance jobs with ‘workplace accident risks’
The completion of an InPhase Incident Report would be investigated and any hazards/risks identified would be recorded and rectified in the interests of safety

Details of any new policies, safety measures, or staff training programs introduced to prevent estate-related workplace accidents from 2019 to 2024.
[bookmark: _GoBack]IOSH Managing Safely, IOSH Working Safely, In-house Training - Lone Working, Managing Safely, PUWER, COSHH.

This information is provided for your personal use and is the property of Bedfordshire Hospitals NHS Trust and subject to any existing Intellectual Property and Database Rights. Any commercial application or use of this information may be subject to the provisions of the Re-use of Public Sector Information Regulations 2015 (RPSI). This means that if you wish to re-use the information provided for commercial purposes for any reason you must ask the Trust for permission to do so. 
 Please note that the Trust has a formal internal review and complaints process which is managed by the Information Governance Manager/Data Protection Officer. Should you have any concerns with our response, you can make a formal request for an internal review. Requests for internal review should be submitted within three months of the date of receipt of the response to your original letter, and should be addressed to: dataprotectionofficer@ldh.nhs.uk. This option is available to you for up to three calendar months from the date your response was issued. 
If you are not satisfied with the Trust review under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 you may apply directly to the Information Commissioners Officer (ICO) for a review of your appeal decision. The ICO can be contacted at: ICO, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF www.ico.org.uk 
 Yours sincerely, 

 FOI Officer
 Bedfordshire Hospitals NHS Foundation Trust
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